EAST SALFORD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 
27th May, 2010 

St Sebastian’s Community Centre

Douglas Green 

Salford

Meeting commenced: 6.30 p.m. 

 






        “            ended: 8.40 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillors Coen and Humphreys 
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE MEMBERS AND REPRESENTATIVES:



B. Hawke 


S. Grant



L. Craven 



A.M. Pickup 



A. McAvoy 



B. Tennant 



B. Carson 



P. Ball 



L. Carr 



T. Curran 



A. Potts


C. Hyde



G. Cooper 



K. Coakley 



M. Thorpe 



C. Sumner 



D. Crowcroft



P. Cordon 



A. Taylor 



S. Carson 



P. Dennett



L. Eastham 



H. Davies 



A. Olner



A. Bickerton 



G. Waite


S. Ord



A. Barclay 



M. Dawson 



B. Smid



H. Kershner 


P. Corden 



J. Spencer 



E. Bowker 



J. Kirwin 



K. Lomas



S. Caley 



B. Lynch 



V. Coswell 



A. Hoy 



J. Mattison 



M. Whitehead 



R. Davis 



F. Burgin 



L. Parr 



T. Broadhurst 



J. Jones



C. Calver 



C. Larkin 



T. Blake 



J. Murphy 



N. Saynab 


V. Brunel 



V. Dawson 

OFFICERS:
R. Baldry – Neighbourhood Manager 



V. Hamnett – Assistant Neighbourhood Manager 



L. Nealon – Democratic Services Officer 



B. Masters – Ranger Central Salford



M. Yuk Wong – Parenting Strategy Co-ordinator



G. Brotherston – Neighbourhood Champion



S. Gallagher – Salford NHS 



C. Richardson – Salford Community Leisure 



J. Field – Salford Youth Service 



D. Martin – Neighbourhood Management Co-ordinator 



T. Field – New Deal for Communities 

1.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 
RESOLVED:
 THAT the Neighbourhood Management Team posts out new Membership application forms to all current Members of the Community Committee to ensure that the list is fully up to date with correct group details. 
2.
ELECTION OF THE CHAIR
RESOLVED:
THAT Ann-Marie Pickup be elected Chair of the East Salford Community for 2010/11.

3.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIR
RESOLVED:
THAT Rabbi Grant and Peter Ball be elected and Deputy Chair of the East Salford Community Committee for 2010/11. 

4.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE BUSGET SUB GROUP 
RESOLVED: THAT the following be appointed to the Budget Sub-Group for 2010/11:
Councillor McIntyre - Broughton Ward 

Councillor Coen – Irwell Riverside Ward
Councillor Humphreys – Kersal Ward
Ms. Linda Carr – Lower Kersal South East Residents’ Group 

Mrs. Alison Pearce – Higher Broughton Health Centre

Mr. Lee Craven – Cromwell Residents Association 

Mr. Clifford Gilray – Ukraine Community Gardens

Mrs. K Shaw – Cliffside Residents’ Group 

Rabbi Grant – BINOH 

Mr. Harold Kershner – Higher Broughton area

Mr. Kevin Coakley – St Sebastian’s Community Centre 

Ms. Beryl Hawke – Albert Park Tenants’ Association

Mr. Steve Calver – Irwell Riverside 

Mr. Bernard Carson – HBAC

5. ELECTION OF A REPRESENTATIVE FOR THE LOCAL PARTNERSHIP DELIVERY GROUP 
RESOLVED: THAT  this item be differed to the next meeting when more information with regard to the LPDG can be provided to Members before any nominations to represent the Community Committee be suggested. 
6. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Merry, Wilson and McIntyre, Paul Walker, Lee Craven, Keith Groves, Lee Turnbull, Lynn Marsland, Paul Brodie and Dave Nicholas. 

7. TRIBUTE TO BILL ASPDEN
RESOLVED: THAT this item be deferred to the next meeting. 

8. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
RESOLVED: THAT the minutes of the last meeting held on 25th March, 2010 be approved as a correct record subject to Councillors Coen and Humphrey’s attendance not being recorded. 
9. MATTERS ARISING/ACTION SHEET
· Proposed Demolition of David Lewis Park toilets
The Community Committee were informed that Salford City Council were responsible for the facilities and were asked to comment on the current proposal that the toilets be demolished. 

Roger Baldry suggested that a consultation be carried out with local residents and that Community Committee endorse the outcome of the consultation and feed back to the Officer in charge at the City Council. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 



      (2) THAT a consultation exercise be undertaken with local residents to seek their views before the Community Committee passes on any comments to the City Council on the proposal for the facility. 

· Wild Geese on Ayreshire Road 
Harry Davies reported that he had been informed by the GMP Wildlife Officer that the geese were being moved and relocated but had since found out they were being humanely destroyed.  

RESOLVED: (1) THAT a further update be provided at the next meeting by Harry and the Neighbourhood Management Team. 



      (2) THAT Harry Davies writes to GMP regarding their response time to his concerns about the wild geese and Community Committee supports this. 



      (3) THAT Community Committee issues a letter expressing concern at the destruction of wild birds.  
· Cherry Trees Playgroup 
An update report was provided with regard to the accommodation issues for Cherry Trees Playgroup.  Discussions were held with regard to the options for temporary/ potential accommodation options. It was reported that this issues was first raised at the November meeting of this Community Committee and since then no answers have been given and no firm commitments or strategic plans had been received. Concerns were raised as well with regard to the staff who,  if the issue was not resolved would have to look for new employment and the parents who, would have to look for alternative provision for their children.
The Chair informed the Community Committee that Salford FC were holding a consultation event on 28th May, 2010 at the Lowry  with regard to the proposals for their new stadium build and encouraged Cheery Trees to attend this event. 

Roger Baldry and Pete Ball volunteered to attend this event and represent Cherry Trees as staff from the playgroup couldn’t attend. 
Councillor Humphreys stated that she would query the reasons for the rejection of the former Oaklands premises being used as a temporary location. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 



      (2) THAT Roger Baldry and Pete Ball attend the consultation event on 28th May at the Lowry Centre to represent the Community Committee and Cherry Trees to voice the concerns both have with regard to the matter. 


      (3) THAT Councillor Humphreys asks Children

· Salford University Masterplan
Community Committee were informed that the New Director of Community Engagement would be invited to attend the next Community Committee meeting in July to discuss the University Masterplan.

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 



      (2) THAT the Director for Community Engagement from Salford University be invited to the next meeting to discuss the University Masterplan. 

· Young People
At the last meeting Beryl Hawke requested information with regard to the alternative options for formal schooling for children who had been permanently excluded from school. 
Roger Baldry informed the Committee that the Local Authority was obliged to provide education after the 6th day of permanent exclusion either by attendance at the Pupil Referral Units or that pupils are provided with alternative arrangements vocational courses. 
The Community Committee were also provided with a report from the Head of Inclusion Learning Services explaining the procedure Roger stated and which included figures of the number of fixed term exclusions and permanent exclusions for the whole of the City for the past three years. 

The Community Committee requested that an appropriate Officer from Children’s Services be asked to attend this Committee to address any discrepancies between the formal position and the experience of some of the Members of this community Committee. 
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 



      (2) THAT an Officer from the Children’s Services Directorate be invited to the next meeting to discuss the issues raised. 
· Organisational Charts
Organisational Charts of the Neighbourhood Management Structure were requested for the next meeting. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 



      (2) THAT organisational structure charts of Neighbourhood Management be displayed at the next meeting. 
10. BUDGET SUB GROUP ISSUES
Rabbi Grant, Chair of the East Salford Budget Sub Group  submitted a criteria for Devolved Budget Sub Grant Funding and Commissioning and suggested that this be brought back to the next Community Committee meeting after Members of the Community Committee had had chance to read the criteria. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 



      (2) THAT the criteria for Devolved Budget Sub Grant Funding be discussed at the next meeting. 



      (3) THAT the recommendations arising from the meeting of the Budget Sub Group held on 12th May, 2010 be approved. 

                        (4) THAT the financial position statement in respect of (a) Devolved Budget, (b) SPAA Active Communities Funding and (c) Community Health and Well Being Fund be noted. 

11. COMMUNITY ISSUES
·  Landlord Licensing
Angela McAvoy reported that the Charlestown and Kersal 
Area had still not received Landlord Licensing accreditation after being assured this accreditation would be in place by September 2009. She stated that no correspondence had been made regarding this by the City Council. 
The group discussed the need for the City Council to ensure planning policies were in place and that the matter be referred to in the City Councils Core Strategy and more was done by the City Council to tackle the problem. 

Ward Councillors stated that they would investigate why no action had been taken by Officers from the City Council by contacting the Landlord Licensing Team and request that they take action and intervene. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 



      (2) THAT Ward Councillors investigate why no action had been taken with regard to the area by contacting the Landlord Licensing Team and ensuring they take action and intervene. 
· Bus services to Lower Broughton
 Tommy Curran referred to a letter addressed to Councillor King from Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive regarding a complaint made with regard to the poor service of bus numbers 10 and 110. 

Councillor Humphreys raised concerns with the lack of services for the area to Salford Royal Hospital and MediaCityUK and informed the Committee that intense lobbying was being undertaken to resolve this issue which Graham Stringer MP was involved in. 

The chair requested that Graham Stringer attends this meeting to update the Committee on any lobbying that was being undertaken and provide any information that might inform the committee of any future plans to improve the services. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 



      (2) THAT Graham Stringer MP be invited to a future meeting to update the Committee on any lobbying that was being undertaken and provide any information that might inform the Committee of any future plans to improve the services.

· Building work in Lower Broughton 
The Group were informed that building work had re-started in the Lower Broughton area and that the Lower Broughton Steering Group would need to start meeting again. 

Mike Thorpe informed the Group that he had tried to organise a meeting with residents, Countryside Properties and partners to get the steering group up and running again.
It was requested that a representative from Countryside Properties be invited to the next Community Committee meeting. 
Reference was made to Spike Island and Mocha Parade as residents had received literature that there may be possible future development in the area and concern was raised that the local Community were not being consulted. It was questioned how can an area be regenerated without communicating with the local community. 
Roger Baldry informed the Group that he would contact Paul Walker and Councillor John Merry with regard to this. 
Graham Cooper stated that it was decided three or four years ago at this Community Committee that all major planning applications came to this meeting for consideration. 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information be noted. 


      (2) THAT a representative from Countryside Properties be invited to the next Community Committee meeting.



      (3) THAT Roger Baldry contacts Councillor Merry and Paul Walker with regard to communication/consultation with local residents. 
12. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
· Riverbank Park Group 
The Community Committee were thanked for the funding they agreed to provide for lighting in Riverbank Park. 
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 

· Community Action Plan
Graham Cooper highlighted the relevance of the Community Action Plan to the Devolved Budget and asked if this could be discussed at the next meeting. 

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.
13.
DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED: THAT the next meeting of East Salford Community Committee be held on Thursday 22nd July, 2010 at 6.30 p.m.  

